Consultation Briefing Note

Old Rep Theatre – Future Operation

The Old Rep Theatre is currently managed by the City Council. The building is listed and small-scale in theatre terms and has been subsidised by the council since it took on the building in 1971/2.  The Theatre operates on a hire only basis without a programme or marketing budget and is ‘dark’ for approximately 20 weeks of the year.

It is proposed to enter a procurement process to find an alternative operator who can offer greater opportunities and longer term sustainability at a reduced cost.  The use of the building is constrained by the lease and any alternative operator would have to keep the building open as a theatre.  

It is proposed that the Council will sub-let to an appropriate third party and permission for this is being sought via the owners, The Vyse Trust. It is likely that some fee for managing it would be required but anticipated that any cost would be lower than the current costs incurred.  Soft market testing was undertaken previously and some interest shown, furthermore, recently another party has expressed an interest in operating the theatre.  

The theatre has a long standing booking arrangement with the Birmingham Stage Company, which tours internationally. It is also used by the amateur sector in the city. Information has been sent out to user groups and consultation meetings were held on 18 and 20 November. Any future operator would need to demonstrate how these services could be retained at an affordable rate, or what mitigation could be found – for example using alternative spaces such as the new Library Studio Theatre.  Proposals would be sought via the procurement process, against a clear specification.  Existing staff at the theatre would be covered by TUPE regulations.  

It is anticipated that a decision report, seeking authority for a procurement process, will be taken to Cabinet in December 2013, to enable the process to be undertaken in time for a specification to be published and a potential new operator to be in place during the 2014 calendar year. Alternative options to consider include: Continue to run in-house at high subsidy, Decommission (close) the theatre.
Further consultation will be undertaken with staff and Trade Unions in accordance with TUPE requirements.  Existing hirers of the theatre are being consulted directly.  Other views from the public are being sought via Birmingham City Council’s Be Heard consultation portal www.birminghambeheard.org.uk  and you may also send any comments to:
developmentculturedirectorateconsultation@birmingham.gov.uk
